APRIL Consulting		NCSILC July 2014

II. Part B Funds Discussion/Timelines and Strategies

A. States receive Part B funding around April 1st of each year for the Federal Fiscal Year starting October first. This creates a six month lag. So in concept, half of the funding covers the six month period that has already taken place and the remaining funds cover the six months left in the fiscal year.
B. Another thing to keep in mind about the Part B funds is that for any given year, the funds can be accounted for (by the DSU) and then spent for up to a two year time period.
1. You need to ask your DSU every January (or April) to account for unspent Part B funds. Believe it or not, not every contract spends every cent of their funds. They build up. They can get sent back to the general fund or back to the Feds after two years. Have a plan of what to do with unspent Part B funds in the SPIL (See below).
· In New York, Part B funds are mostly used for RFPs and CILs were hurt during the first year of the SPIL during the transition year. We came up with a plan.
· New RFPs start in the second year of the SPIL. This gives the DSU time to write any RFPs and award the contracts.
· Funding starts the second year. Contracts are for three years and stagger into the first year of the next SPIL. Remember that the last year’s funding carries over into the next SPIL because you have two years to do so.
· Perhaps you can use a similar staggering arrangement for your Part B CIL contracts?


1.3B (4) Provide any additional information about the financial plan, as appropriate.

	This section defines the process on how to identify, reallocate, and expend unspent Title VII, Part B funds during the SPIL 2014 to 2016. The State Plan Partners need an efficient way to maximize these scarce resources. NYSILC will work with the DSU (ACCES-VR) to identify any unspent Part B amounts on an annual basis. At the beginning of each calendar year, NYSILC will be notified of the amount of unspent Part B money. NYSILC will receive a similar communication by January of 2015 from CBVH about any unspent Part B funds during the previous cycle (2014). 

	Once the total amount of unspent Part B funds are known, the NYSILC Executive Committee will verify the number of $25,000 capacity building self-sustaining grant opportunities that will go out to RFP competition to ACCES VR, or selected from the next highest ranked proposal(s) from the existing RFP competitive list of capacity building proposals. Any funds left over will continue to accumulate until more monies allow for another grant, or grants, to be verified and awarded utilizing this process.
	
	The Executive Committee will notify the full council when these actions have occurred and the number and types of new capacity building grants issued or put out for competition.
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